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REPORT OF THE BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE



TO THE CABINET BRIEFING ON TUESDAY, 13th FEBRUARY 2007


TITLE: FEEDBACK FROM BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 9TH FEBRUARY, 2007  


RECOMMENDATIONS:
Cabinet is requested to note the comments of Budget Scrutiny Committee.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report informs Cabinet of the matters considered by Budget Scrutiny at its meeting on 9th February, 2007. Issues considered were:-

· Revenue budget proposals 2007/08

· Revenue monitoring 2006/07

· Capital monitoring 2006/07

· Refuse Collection/Recycling budget 2006/07


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee 9th February 2007.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: 
Risk is minimised through the regular monitoring and reporting of revenue and capital expenditure against budget.

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING:
Revenue budget and capital programme.

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Not applicable 

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  John Spink, Head of Finance Tel: 793 3230  

 E-mail:  john.spink@salford.gov.uk 

	


CONTACT OFFICER:  Russell Bernstein, Assistant Director (Scrutiny Support)
Tel: 793 3530   E-mail: russell.bernstein@salford.gov.uk 


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Budget Strategy


REPORT DETAILS

ISSUES RAISED

2007/08 Revenue Budget proposals

Scrutiny Members considered the revenue budget proposals for 2007/08 and wished to make Cabinet Briefing aware of the following comments :-

· That they are satisfied that the objectives of the medium-term financial strategy of delivering a budget within a 3% Council Tax increase for Salford’s services, that avoids cuts in service, improves value for money and maintains financial health and viability have been met ;

· That they are satisfied that the efficiency proposals are deliverable, but recognise that there are higher risks of non-achievement with some proposals than others, and that notably the admin review, think efficiency and transport review proposals present the highest risk of falling short of achievement ;

· That there was concern that the proposal to save £50,000 in HR by reducing involvement in the National Graduate Development Programme would be detrimental to the calibre of staff the Council is seeking to employ ;

· That some efficiency proposals will require further work to deliver the saving and that  Scrutiny Committees should be involved in their consideration ;

· That the assumptions made in constructing the budget are on the whole reasonable, although the assumption with regard to pay increasing by 2% looks tight, there are concerns that the renewal of the electricity contract may turn out to be more than provided for and that spending in certain areas of service within Children’s Services and Community Health and Social Care will continue to exert pressure on those directorates’ budget allocations ;

· That all the key risks have been recognised and the approach to the assessment of risk is supported ;

· That the future prospects require the continued and early review of service spending to maintain the drive for further efficiencies ;

· That service Scrutiny Committees have not had the chance to examine efficiency and spending proposals and could play a greater role in this regard in future budget development. 

2006/07 Revenue Monitoring

Scrutiny Members noted that the projected outturn position would result in a near break-even position with a net underspending of £24,000 on a £189m budget and that the only new issue of significance to emerge from budget monitoring this month concerned the cost of empty space in offices to be borne by Planning as a consequence of the programme of office relocations and requested that every effort is made to ensure the prompt implementation of relocation plans.

2006/07 Capital Monitoring

Scrutiny Members noted the current monitoring position which identifies:- 

· an excess of resources over expenditure of £10.7m, which had increased by around £1.4m due mainly to slippage of expenditure into 2007/08 , but

· the need to earmark £22.9m of capital receipts to fund commitments on schools provision of £20.4m over the next 2 years and slippage in expenditure of £2.5m to 2007/08 in other parts of the programme.

Refuse Collection/Recycling Budget

The position with the budget was noted.

RECOMMENDATION

Cabinet is requested to note the comments of Budget Scrutiny Committee.

COUNCILLOR DAVID JOLLEY

Chair of Budget Scrutiny Committee
PAGE  
3
c:\joan\specimen new report format.doc


